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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY  

REGULAR SESSION 

January 5, 2015 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on 

January 5, 2015 with the following present:  Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Virginia 

Spruill , Chester Deloatch, and Joseph Barrett 

    

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, and Michelle Nelson 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A 10-minute work session was held to discuss todayôs agenda items. Chairwoman Greene called 

upon County Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner had one change. She asked that 

Tab 6 be removed. Mr. Flynn will appear before the Board at the next meeting. 

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairwoman Greene called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when 

citizens could make comments.  

 

Chairwoman Greene delivered the Invocation, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for December 1, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Virginia Spruill to approve the 

Regular Session Minutes for December 1, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  

Motion carried.  

 

Approval of Closed Session Minutes for December 1, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the Closed 

Session Minutes for December 1, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Agenda for January 5, 2015: 

 

A motion was made by Joseph Barrett and seconded by Robert Carter to approve the Agenda 

with the corrected omission for Tab number 6. Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Indirect Cost Audit Renewal, and Financial Report: 

 

Mrs. Dot Vick, Finance Officer, appeared before the Board to obtain approval of the Maximus 

Consulting Services, Inc. contract for resource cost allocation for reimbursement initiatives. This 

is a renewal of the contract for consulting services for the County. This contract has been to the 

County Attorney who had a change that was made in the final contract.  
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Commissioner Carter asked Mrs. Vick to expound on the change that was made. County 

Attorney McKellar explained that on Page 2, Paragraph 10 (the Limi tation of Liability provision) 

as originally drafted, that limitation lied only in favor of Maximus. He requested that this 

limitation apply mutually to both parties. 

 

Commissioner Spruill wanted to clarify that it didnôt change the scope of the services. Mr. 

McKellar said no. 

 

Chairwoman Greene asked how long the County had been with this service. Mrs. Vick said we 

have been with this company for ten years.  

 

Commissioner Spruill asked if we had any control over who the consultant might be for the 

County. Mrs. Vick replied that she never asked.  

 

A motion was made by Robert Carter and seconded by Virginia Spruill that the Board approve 

the renewal of Maximus Contract for a term of three years, with a total cost in the amount of 

$3,500 per year.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Mrs. Vick also presented an information paper on the status of the Operating Budget as of 

November 30, 2014. She mentioned that the Operating Budget Revenues are under Expenditures 

by $200,465. Enterprise Revenues are over. Solid Waste Revenues are still under Expenditures. 

The Enterprise Fund compared to last fiscal yearðwe are $592,315 this year, last year was 

$252,200. She also wanted to make a couple of statements. Since there was an issue concerning 

the rate increases, Mrs. Vick went back and pulled the Auditorsô mid-year review from 2008 and 

their recommendation. Our cash balance dropped that year by $414,000. In the Auditorsô 

recommendation, they said that ñcash flow from the water and sewer fund is only sufficient to 

cover operations and debt service. The fund is not generating sufficient cash to cover any major 

repairs or improvements.ò Under Actions to Consider (from the same report) it states ñRe-

evaluate remaining Capital Outlay budgeted approximately $200,000. Say no to capital outlay 

spending for the remaining of the year (this is what they are recommending for us to do this 

year). New water and sewer debt needs new revenue stream to match. Distinction of debt and 

loan to other funds have reduced cash on hand and left a smaller safety net.ò Mrs. Vick said that 

brings her to two things that the Board may not be aware of: when the County Commissioners 

decided to go with Phase V ten years ago, there was no loan money. The engineer fees had to 

come from the Enterprise Fund. When we finished up in 2014, the Revenues were under 

Expenditures about $200,000 but she went back to 2003 and pulled all the engineering invoices, 

and sent them to USDA, and they have reimbursed us $361,000. That is a one-time shot in the 

arm that got us through 2014. Another note that Mrs. Vick made is that the Auditors came before 

the Board about the Solid Waste Fund. The Solid Waste Fund right now owes the Enterprise 

Fund $400,000. She said at some point the decision needs to be made whether we are going to 

write it off, or figure out what we are going to do to get that money back. She said the Solid 

Waste fund is not coming out with any cash at the end of the year. She said weôve done different 

things, but the end result is still the same. It draws off in the water fund. She said maybe the 

Auditor will have some suggestions. Mrs. Vick does not see how Solid Waste will be able to pay 

back the $400,000. There was a balance in the Solid Wasteðover $100,000ðand then they had 

the dilapidated housing project. The decision was made to let the contractors bring in their 

materials at no charge, and the balance went down, and we havenôt recovered since.  
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Mrs. Vick said we are still carrying it from one fund to another. Each year, she thinks it will be a 

little better, but at the end of the year, the results remain the same.  

 

Vice-Chairman Barrett asked what the deficient amount is in the Solid Waste Fund. Mrs. Vick 

said without adding this year to it, it is $398,830.  

 

Mrs. Vick stated that with the increase in the budget for 2015, weôve increased revenues, 

(originally it started out as $759,000 but it was cut back) so we should pick up some revenue 

there with the new water rates. Mrs. Vick reiterated that we have been paid back by USDA and if 

we could figure out a way to get this pay back from Solid Waste it would be another shot in the 

arm.  

 

Chairwoman Greene mentioned that if we wrote it off, it would be a loss. Commissioner Spruill 

asked if weôve ever written off anything before like this. Mrs. Vick replied that they write off a 

certain amount for uncollectablesðthey write it off in water and ambulance. Commissioner 

Spruill asked if that is an ongoing situation possibly. Mrs. Vick said yes. Commissioner Spruill 

asked if that write off will remedy the situation that we have facing us in terms of that fund, and 

do we have to do that every year to make sure that fund stays down. Mrs. Vick said that she 

wouldnôt write off every year. She believes the Auditors will come down on us if we write if off 

every year. She mentioned that just like the water fund, it is a business fund and it should be 

breaking even. She feels that if it is a loss every year, something is wrong. She said it was set up 

before it was ever self-supporting. She said the County got a stiff letter from the State because it 

was not self-supporting when it was set up as an Enterprise Fund. She noted that one of the 

former County Managers put it in with the Enterprise Fund, and when the financials went to 

Raleigh, they made him pull it out. It has to be a stand-alone and self-supporting system. 

 

Commissioner Spruill asked Chairwoman Greene if the County Manager and Board can sit down 

and analyze where we are in reference to these funds and map out a plan of action as to how we 

are going to address this situation since it seems it is getting worse year after year. She feels they 

are going to really be in trouble if this is not addressed.  

 

Chairwoman Greene said perhaps we should have a workshop to discuss this issue. She said she 

was going to suggest that with the water problems also, to talk about those two things would be 

good. Ms. Turner said she will work on a date to set up the meeting.  

 

Mrs. Vick said as far as the water fund, when they refinanced in 2013, theyôve already 

refinanced all the debt that they could refinance for now, so there are no more savings there. 

 

Chairwoman Greene asked that when we increased the Solid Waste fee are we not still sustaining 

ourselves with the increases that were made. Mrs. Vick said if it was last year, we didnôt because 

we were still around $40,000 short. 

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

 HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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